
Water Quality, Quantity and Groundwater 

The Town of Patagonia does not support South 32 Hermosa's plan for dewatering. 

Dewatering in the Patagonia Mountains, or any where in Arizona for industrial reasons is 

irresponsible and dangerous. 

We are deeply concerned with the potential for extreme drought and fire from dewatering. We 

are deeply concerned with the potential for contaminants from legacy and new mineral 

disturbance and extraction to negatively affect our air, water quality, quantity and soil. 

USFS (United States Forest Service) must practice due diligence and be extremely proactive in the 

protection and sustainability of our public lands, our precious and valuable water resources and 

the protections of the health and well- being of our community. 

If USFS is reactive rather than proactive to these critical issues, illness, quality or loss of life has 

the potential to occur because of legacy and new mineral contaminants (such as manganese) 

from the profit driven mining industry South 32. 

The town of Patagonia rejects this proposal. 

Surface Water, Springs and Seeps 

USFS must provide a Comprehensive Ground Water Study before ANY groundwater pumping 

occurs. 

Water is a precious resource within the State of Arizona and USFS are the mandated stewards of 

this precious resource within our National Forest. 

The protections of our Surface Water, Springs and Seeps must have priority over profits of private 

industry. 

Dewatering and manipulation of our waterways negatively affects our biodiversity and creates 

the potential for extreme drought and wildfires 

The Town of Patagonia rejects this proposal. 










